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October 17, 2018
Dear Parents/Guardians:







As a Positivity Project school, we focus on empowering our students to build positive relationships and to understand, appreciate, and exemplify the character strengths in us all.   We are committed to taking proactive steps to help all students recognize their potential and importance.  
We are excited to welcome Mr. John Halligan to present to our students on November 19, 2018. Mr. Halligan has presented to students nationally and internationally and has visited many of our FCPS middle and high schools. During his time with us, he will relay his own tragic experience as a Dad whose thirteen-year-old son took his own life in 2003 after incessant bullying by peers both in school and online. His story is riveting and powerful and reminds students that there is a face, a person, and a heart on the other end of the screen.  
His presentation will begin with a short video collection of home movie clips and still pictures of Ryan.  John will then begin to tell the story of Ryan and the factors that led up to his son’s suicide.  The students will gain a perspective from inside a family of a child who is a victim of bullying and cyber-bullying.  They will also gain awareness about the signs and risk of teenage suicide and how to best help a friend who may be struggling. We encourage you to visit his website, www.ryanpatrickhalligan.org, for more information.   

Because of the sensitive nature of the topic we wanted to inform you about this presentation in advance. We encourage you to ask your child about it. Students will also have an opportunity to prepare and reflect on this program with their Unity Time class. If for any reason, you would prefer that your child not attend this presentation, please submit this opt out to your child’s counselor prior to November 18, 2018. An alternative location will be provided for students opting not to participate. Please feel free to contact us with any further questions.
Sincerely,
Karyn Niles

Herndon Middle School 

Director of Student Services

KENiles@fcps.edu
703-904-4901
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Danielle Mascoll		Elyana Genovese		Sara Broady		Meghan Azzara
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